
 L\Y:Y``hckb:i``Yh]b  
Belltown Antique Car Club - P.O. Box 211, East Hampton, CT  06424               March, 2018 

NEXT MEETING 

Wednesday, March 7, 2018 at the East Hampton Library at 7:30 p.m. 

   On the Agenda:  - Planning for our April Engine & Tractor Meet in its new location 

       - Suggestions for tours and activities in 2018    

       - Status of membership renewals for 2018     

       - Legislative action, 2018 General Assembly (4Côs report, if any)  

           

FUEL FOR THOUGHT 

      ñFor every minute spent in organizing, an hour is earned.ò 

- Benjamin Franklin; Founding Father, inventor, publisher, postmaster, statesman & humorist   

 
CLUB NOTES 

 

After a satisfying pot luck supper (ñThank you!ò to everyone who contributed and chanced attending under less 

than ideal weather conditions), the February 7th business meeting began with a preliminary review of some 

issues related to our 44th Annual Antique Engine & Tractor Meet.  We need to confirm that we will have an 

insurance rider ($1 M) in effect for the day of the show.  Traffic control will be critical, especially in the early 

morning hours due to the one-lane entrance gate at Danaher Field.  Alan and Mark will make arrangements to 

walk the field with interested members in March to identify potential problems and develop a show layout.  

Approval was given to provide a complimentary Belltown Bulletin subscription to venue owner Terry Danaher.  

In other business, Alan Carlson proposed to contact the car club of Central Conn. State University to gauge 

their interest in helping out at our shows.  In response to a suggestion from Lee Harris, Jon Grant said he was 

already kicking around the idea of a generic club business card (listing our Last Sunday in April and First Sun-

day in August shows) that could be handed out to prospective entrants and spectators we come in contact with 

throughout the year.  

Tours - Jon Grant volunteered to lead a tour at the end of June to the Rose House in Woodstock, Conn., with a 

lunch stop at the Vanilla Bean.  This ñback roadsò tour may also include a winery visit in the area.  Jonôs goal 

is to offer up a tour that will be interesting to women so that more spouses will want to come along.  Once 

again, Jon expects to attend the Toplands Farm Spring Open House and Tractor Show on Sunday, June 3rd.  

He encourages members to experience this show, especially if they have not done so before.  Jon said that local 

Belltowners are welcome to caravan along with him.  Certainly any member can drive up to Roxbury on their 

own if they wish.  That show and the Rose House tour will be posted on the newsletter events calendar.  

Jim Way alerted members to a decision by Klingberg Family Centers to split their traditional Fatherôs Day 

weekend vintage motorcar festival in New Britain into five individually-themed shows over as many week-

ends.  Details will be forthcoming in the newsletter.  A Klingberg representative will be invited to a future 

Club meeting to explain how the 2018 Klingberg Vintage Motorcar Series will roll out and what to expect. 

For members interested in attending the New York Auto Show, Mark Aldieri recommended an economical and 

fun alternative to taking the train or driving: the ñWPKN Car Bob Showò bus trip.  See page 4 for details.  

[Image by Paco Hope] 
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CLUB NOTES, continued from p. 1 
 

Attendees at the February 7th meeting approved a Club contribution to the Haddam Neck Fire Dept. EMTôs in 

appreciation for their on-site presence at our 51st Annual Belltown Vintage Motorcar Meet last August.  

Volunteers were solicited to take over responsibility for refreshments at our monthly meetings.  A decision on 

the matter was deferred to the March meeting.  If interested to serve, please contact Alan Carlson or be sure to 

attend the next meeting. 

 

MEMBER MILESTONES 
 

Happy Birthday to:  Mark Hoydilla   March 1st  

    Jean Hodge   March 3rd (81)  

    Kaye Cannon   March 4th 

    Richard Shipman  March 9th        

    Charlie Hnilicka   March 16th (89) 

    Jon Grant   March 18th (70) 

    Carl Bjorge   March 20th  

    Bill Nitschke   March 26th 
               

Happy Anniversary to: Stan & Terri Mirecki  March 26th  
        

Late Braking News:    Roy Hallberg, Jr. received the Humanitarian of the Year award from the Village Lions 

   Club of East Hampton at the Lions Club banquet in January, recognizing his dedication 

   to community service.  Congratulations, Roy! 

   At the February meeting we learned that Robert Fiala is recuperating from eye surgery.  

   We wish Robert well and trust that his vision will be fully cleared-up soon. 

   Lifetime member Doris Barton gave $100 to the BACC in February.  Thank you, Doris 

   for your thoughtful gift!  Rest assured, the Club will put it to good use. 

In Memoriam:  Dr. Norma P. Granville of Bloomfield passed away on January 30th at the age of 94.  

   Norma spoke at one of our Club meetings a few years ago about the ñGee Bee Story,ò 

   relating the history of the Granville Brothers Aircraft Corp. in West Springfield, Mass. 

 

BELLTOWN CLASSIFIEDS 

Send your sell/wanted ads for cars, parts and hobby-related services to dan12david@yahoo.com 
 

For Rent ï 3-bay car storage garage in Essex, Conn., $100/month per bay.  Contact Jay Beveridge, 860-767-3072 or 

       beveridge18@att.net.  [BACC member] 

For Sale ï 1931 Ford Model A Deluxe Coupe, 5-window with rumble 

       seat, maroon body with black fenders; has new battery and  
       radiator. Restored in the mid-1970ôs; still looks good and    
       runs well.  Ready for spring cruising!  Asking $19,500.   

       Call Richard Skinner, 860-322-4945 (home) or email him  
       at rskinner23@comcast.net.  [BACC member] 
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PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 
  

 Greetings, 

I want to thank all who ignored the bad weather reports to attend our BACC pot luck supper and meeting 

on February 7th.  The food was wonderful and plentiful.  You donõt go hungry at these suppers! 

In the near future I will call for a Board of Directors meeting to review any needed changes in our By-

Laws, including the timing of elections and the process for changing our dues, if and when they ever 

need to be changed. 

Something that would benefit BACC would be if we had a tour coordinator.  This is a position that many 

clubs use.  This does not preclude any member from suggesting or organizing a tour, rather, its purpose 

would be to prompt members to get involved and to maintain the schedule. 

At the February meeting Jon Grant invited us to Glastonbury to see him fly his multitude of super ultra-

light rubber band-powered airplanes, so BACC member Bruce Johnston and I did so.  While there, BACC 

members Ray and Betty Lichota came to watch, followed by Don and Nancy Liepelt.  Besides having a 

good time talking about cars, we watched Jon get his planes stuck on the iron work of the gymnasium 

and then on the light fixtures.  You will have to go yourself sometime to see if he can retrieve them.  May-

be in the future he will have flying cars for us to watch! 

I would like all members to talk to relatives, neighbors, friends and/or people you meet at car shows to 

come join us at one of our monthly meetings.  Bring them as a guest.  ENTHUSIASM spreads quickly! 

 Good wrenching to all, 

 Alan  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS (Club participation events in bold) 

 

Sunday, March 4 - Antique Auto Flea Market at Powder Mill Barn, 32 S. Maple St., Enfield, 7 a.m. - 11 a.m. 
Fourth one of the season (held first Sunday of month), hosted by the Model A Ford Club of Conn.  Donation 
$2.00.  Contact Jim Way, 860-267-4626.  

Wednesday, March 7 - BACC monthly meeting at the East Hampton Library at 7:30 p.m.  

Saturday, March 10 - ñEssex Go Braghò Irish Day Parade, Essex, Conn.  Parade steps off at 10:30 a.m. at 
Town Hall (29 West Ave.).  Old cars, tractors, and bikes welcome to participate.  Subject to weather cancella-
tion.  For info, contact the Essex Park & Recreation Dept. at 860-767-4340 x110 or recreation@essexct.gov. 

Friday - Sunday, March 30 - April 8 - New York Auto Show at the Jacob Javits Center, 655 W. 34th St., New 
York City.  Open daily 10 a.m. to 10 p.m. (closes Sundays at 7 p.m., including Easter).  Info: 
www.autoshowny.com.  [See also the ñWPKN Car Bob Showò bus trip info on p. 4 of this issue.]  

Wednesday, April 4 - BACC monthly meeting at the East Hampton Library at 7:30 p.m.  

Saturday, April 7 - Automobilia and Literature Auction at the Nest Egg Gallery, 758 Four Rod Rd., Berlin, 
Conn.  This no-reserve auction begins at 11 a.m.  For info about consigning contact Jerry at 860-655-8682 or 
via email, glettieri@cox.net.  For auction info go to www.automobiliaauctions.com.  
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MORE UPCOMING EVENTS (Save the Date) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOBBY HEADLINES & HISTORY 
 

Hot Wheels Turns 50, Special Edition Camaro Coming in First Quarter of 2018 - In 1968 Hot Wheels launched its 

first batch of die-cast cars, called the Sweet 16.  The very first one to reach the market 
was a Chevy Camaro.  To help the company celebrate their anniversary, the Chevrolet 
Division of General Motors will offer a limited edition Hot Wheels Camaro this spring.  
The Camaroôs special orange color, called Crush, is intended to mimic the tracks the 
toys originally came with, and is slated to be used on the body, the brake calipers, and 
interior accents including the sill plate backlighting.  The package, which adds nearly 
$5,000 to the price of the car, also includes 20-inch wheels with special center caps, 
50th Anniversary Hot Wheels badging and logo-embossed headrests.  

Hemmings Announces Details on Their 2018 Concours - Local old car guy and TV personality Wayne Carini will 
return as the Honorary Chairman and keynote speaker at the 12th Annual Hemmings Motor News Concours dôElegance 
at Charles R. Wood Park in Lake George, N.Y.  The event will take place September 14-16 and will celebrate Chrysler 
300 Letter Cars, pre-war Cadillacs, Lotus road cars, and the cars of Pininfarina, among others.  Entry is by invitation.  

Other 2018 Concours News - The 23rd Annual Amelia Island Concours, scheduled for March 9-11 (off the coast of 
Florida, north of Jacksonville) will feature a selection of classic Auburn cars, Martini-liveried racing cars, pre-war MGs, 
electric horseless carriages and the wild custom creations of Ed ñBig Daddyò Roth.  The show will also honor the Jaguar 
XKEôs 60th birthday. 

Pickup Trucks on Display at the Studebaker Museum Through May - A special exhibit 
that traces the history of the pickup truck from the 1920ôs to the 1970ôs is being shown at the 
Studebaker National Museum in South Bend, Ind. through May 6th.  Included are five classic 
Studebaker models including a 1940 Coupe Delivery, plus a selection of pickup trucks from 
The Big Three manufacturers and International.  

Hudson Museum Closes, 55-Car Collection to Be Liquidated - Time and money have run out for the troubled 
Hostetlerôs Hudson Museum in Shipshewana, Ind.  The board voted to close the museum permanently on January 30th.  
The museum housed one of the most complete Hudson collections in the world, the pride and joy of local businessman 
Eldon Hostetler, who died in 2016.    

 

* ATTENTION WPKN 89.5 FM RADIO                  
LISTENERS & CAR ENTHUSIASTS * 

ñThe Car Bob Showò Will Be Going to 
the New York Intôl Auto Show! 

The 6th Annual Car Bob Show Bus Trip to the 
auto show at the Jacob Javitts Convention Center 
in NYC will take place on Good Friday, March 30th.  

$65.00 round trip ticket includes deluxe motorcoach 
service to/from venue plus admission to the show. 

Bus will pick you up at IKEA in New Haven at 7:30 
a.m. or at the WPKN studios at the University of 
Bridgeport Student Center at 8:30 a.m. 

Return leaves Javitts at 3:00 p.m., with a stop in 
Chinatown for dinner (cost not included). 

To make reservations and purchase tickets go to:  
https://www.brownpapertickets.com/event/3234412 

Questions?  Call WPKN office at 203-331-9756. 
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ROGER, COPY THAT (LEGALLY) 
 

Unmuffled Exhaust from the Editor 
 

Proposed changes to Federal regulations will permit small volume production of new replicars that are based 
on designs that were in production at least 25 years ago - and, they will not have to meet current crash test 
standards.  Currently such vehicles can only be sold as incomplete kit cars (less engine), which allows them to 
circumvent compliance.  The new rules will permit manufacturers to sell finished replicars in limited numbers, 
provided that they use an EPA-certified powertrain.  Right now some GM crate motors could legally be used 
(only the LS3 in California).  Other car manufacturers are expected to follow in offering compliant engines.   

Who is poised to take advantage of this opportunity?  Established kit car companies including Factory Five (a 
producer of Cobras, ô33 Ford hot rods and other kits), Superformance (Cobras), Revology (Gen. 1 Mustangs), 
and believe it or not, the ñnewò DeLorean Motor Company want to become low-volume replicar producers.  
Even a retro Checker Marathon is supposedly in the works near Boston.  American jobs will be created!  Well, 
a few anyway.  But when is the question.  One hitch is that unfilled leadership vacancies at Federal agencies 
charged with finalizing the new rules have pushed back the timetable for doing so.    

Will a modernized DeLorean be worth the asking price, which will no doubt be much higher than what an 
original DMC-12 (albeit with its rather uninspired PRV V-6 engine) goes for today?  Will the availability of 
turn-key Cobra replicars expand the market or be offset by a decline in demand for the various do-it-yourself 
kits already out there?  At least a Cobra replicar might still be relatively affordable versus the astronomical 
auction prices that original Shelby Cobras attain.  Honestly, though, you have to wonder whether any replicar 
start-up - one that hasnôt already tooled-up for kit bodies - can recoup its investment and make a buck. 

 

THREE STORY GARAGE 

Looking for inspiration to share, the Bulletin talked to three members about what they 

have accomplished, old car-wise, so far this winter.  These are their stories... 
   

Story 1 ï Cliff Baker has taken the first big step towards resuscitating the 1929 Viking sedan he has owned 
since his high school days on Long Island.  He removed the gas tank and brought 
it to a radiator shop in West Hartford to have them boil it out and seal it.  Cliff 
explained that they will cut an access hole in it to facilitate the work, then they 
will weld it back up and pressure test it.  No word on whether it will be finished 
before spring. 

Story 2 ï Don Liepelt reports he has been busy rebuilding water pumps, completing 
three so far this winter.  ñPeople send them to me, even though I donôt advertise it.ò  
He went on to say that one of the pumps was for a big six-cylinder Knight sleeve-
valve engine (see cutaway illustration).  Right now, Don is working on fitting new 
crankshaft bearings on a seven main bearing six out of a Graham.  He would love to 
finish that job before he and his wife head to Florida for a Model T tour they will 
participate in. 

Story 3 ï Steve Rossi hasnôt had time (or room inside his heated garage) to work on any of his antique cars this 
winter.  Instead, he has had to do two unanticipated brake jobs on family vehicles and 
replace a worn-out and very stubborn front wheel bearing on his Dodge pickup, all of 
which was performed in his driveway on days when the weather was tolerable enough to 
work outside.  Beyond that, Steve has managed (while indoors) to do some writing about 
the antique car hobby and, of course, search the internet for old cars and motorcycles that 
he would like to own if only he had more space.  Look for Steveôs columns appearing in 
Antique Automobile magazine.  
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CONNECTICUT AUTOMOBILIA 

Submitted by Steven Rossi 

 

 

 
 

 

Editorôs research notes: 

According to The Standard Catalog of American Cars, 1805-1942, 3rd Edition, by Beverly Rae Kimes and 

Henry Austin Clark, Jr., the Continental Automobile Manufacturing Company, 1907-1908, was originally 

formed as the University Automobile Company, most likely due to its proximity to Yale.  Whether the school 

objected or for some other reason, the name was changed after one year.  The Continental was powered by a 

four-cylinder engine that developed 25 hp in a runabout built on a 100 in. wheelbase, 30 hp in a 112 in. tonneau 

and 35 hp for the 120 in. touring model.  Pricing for the three models, as indicated in the above advertisement, 

was rather high and reflected what the Catalog authors implied was uncompetitive product cost due to a lack of 

standardization and efficiency in production.  They went on to say, ñA Continental runabout did show well at 

the Yale University Automobile Club spring meet of 1907, its designer C.S. Johnston driving, and putting up a 

mile a minute on the straight.  And it showed up in the Glidden Tour soon after, though less meritoriously, as 

Motor Age noted, óbeing eliminated owing to the driverôs arrest at Richmond, Indiana, for speeding and the sub-

sequent collision of the car with a trolley in Dayton, Ohio.ôò  

The ñContinentalò name is not unique to this locally-produced, but short-lived motorcar brand.  It was also used 

by unrelated manufacturers based in Franklin, Indiana (1910-1914), Minneapolis, Minnesota (1914), Grand 

Rapids, Michigan (1933-1934) and Chicago, Illinois (1907).  The Grand Rapids enterprise started life building 

engines for other carmakers and became a carmaker itself when it stepped in to take over the failed De Vaux 

make in 1932.  When it stopped building cars, the company returned exclusively to producing engines. 


